MINUTES OAKWOOD CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION JANUARY 3, 2022

The Council of the city of Oakwood, Ohio, met in a work session on Monday, January 3, 2022 in the second-floor training room at the city building, 30 Park Avenue. The Mayor of the City, William Duncan, presided.

Council members in attendance were Mayor William Duncan, Vice Mayor Steve Byington, Councilmember Rob Stephens, Councilmember Anne Hilton and Councilmember Leigh Turben. Staff in attendance were City Manager Norbert Klopsch and City Attorney Rob Jacques.

Mayor Duncan called the work session to order at 6:30 p.m. and reviewed the agenda for the regular session this evening. Thereafter, he led a discussion on the following agenda items:

- STATUS REPORTS: Council discussed the following status reports that are scheduled for the regular session this evening:
 - o Council Committee Assignments
 - o Citizen Committee Appointments
 - o Lieutenant Balaj Recognition
 - o Lieutenant Promotion

VISITORS:

- o Holiday Decorating Awards: Mayor Duncan will recognize award winners as pictures of their homes are displayed.
- LEGISLATION: Mayor Duncan reported that earlier today, the Montgomery County Board of Elections shared that the city of Oakwood will be gaining one additional voting precinct (Precinct H) based on population shifts identified from the 2020 Census. The approved precinct boundary changes will be released within the next few weeks. Given this change, the following legislation scheduled for this evening is being deferred to the February 7 council meeting:
 - An Ordinance to align Property Maintenance Districts with official voting precincts,
 Vice Mayor Byington
- STAFF REPORT: Mayor Duncan noted that there is no staff report scheduled for the regular session this evening.
- AN OAKWOOD MOMENT: Mrs. Turben shared that she will present the "An Oakwood Moment" at the regular session recognizing Santa's tour around Oakwood aboard Fire Engine #27.

COUNCIL COMMITTEES

- o Finance, Vice Mayor Byington
 - Income Tax: Mr. Klopsch reported that the 2021 year-end gross income tax receipts were budgeted at \$8.5 million. The actual gross collections were \$9.97 million. The city website has information addressing the tax implications of telecommuting, or working from home.

o Planning & Zoning, Vice Mayor Byington

- Property Maintenance: Mr. Klopsch explained that staff is beginning to see more and more properties being converted from traditional outdoor landscaping to native. This is causing concern amongst some residents in regard to the appearance of their neighborhoods. Mr. Jacques commented that this is occurring in other cities around the country and is a matter that local governments may wish to address. Mr. Jacques will conduct research to determine how other cities may have already addressed this issue.
- Point Broadband: Mr. Klopsch reported that staff has requested from Point Broadband a timeline for installation of the new fiber optic infrastructure in Oakwood. Point Broadband will host two open house events before work begins so residents can learn about the project and ask questions.

o Public Properties, Mrs. Turben

- Dog Park Parking Lot: Mr. Klopsch presented a drawing that shows how ten additional parking spaces can be added to the parking lot. He suggested that the City prohibit on-street parking on the east side of Shafor Boulevard between Irving Avenue and the Public Works Yard.
- Pickleball: Mr. Klopsch explained that staff is moving forward with a plan to build two pickleball courts at Orchardly Park. The courts will be oriented north and south, and will be built on the site of the existing north tennis court.
- o Public Utilities/Waterworks/Sewer, Mrs. Turben
 - Far Hills Storm Sewer Improvements: Mr. Klopsch shared that design work will begin soon for a replacement storm sewer system crossing Far Hills Avenue at Greenmount Boulevard; on Dellwood Avenue from Far Hills to East Schantz; on Forrer Boulevard from Far Hills to East Schantz; and on Devereux Drive north of Forrer Road. Design plans will be completed in 2022 with construction of the storm sewer project in 2023. Staff is actively seeking grant money for the engineering work. If the grant money cannot be secured this month, Mr. Klopsch will recommend using federal American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds for the professional services.

o Streets & Alleys, Mr. Stephens

Leaf Collection: Mr. Klopsch asked Council if they received complaints about the fall leaf collection. Several complaints were received, but it was acknowledged that staffing issues played a big role, and also that the leaves fell late this year creating an enormous workload just before the holidays.

At 7:18 p.m., Mayor Duncan concluded the work session and opened an executive session for property matters.

At 7:25 p.m., Mayor Duncan adjourned the executive session and Council moved to regular session.

William Dolum Mayor

ATTEST:

You Hack